WESTON AREA HEALTH NHS TRUST
SIGN UP TO SAFETY 
INTRODUCTION
The National Sign up to Safety Campaign aims to make the NHS the safest healthcare system in the world, halving avoidable harms over the next three years, saving 6,000 lives.  Weston Area Health NHS Trust has demonstrated its commitment to patient safety by participation in local patient safety collaborative, investment in the Trust’s improvement hub and the appointment of Dr Tricia Woodhead as patient safety lead.  The Trust is also a member of the Patient Safety Collaborative linked to the West of England Academic Health Science Network.  This paper sets out the Trust’s commitment to the national Sign up for Safety Campaign and future steps in the Trust’s safety improvement programme.
SIGN UP TO SAFETY PLEDGES
In signing up to safety the Trust is asked to set out its commitments to strengthening patient safety; these are set out below.
To put safety first we will:
· Deliver the commitments made in our quality account for the following six safety priorities: pressure sore reduction; falls reduction; infection reduction; venous thromboembolism reduction; medication safety; and leadership development.
· Support the Trust’s improvement hub to be the centre of our patient safety programme and activity.
· Give top priority to safety and quality of care at all Trust business and governance meetings.
To continually learn we will:
· Review the care of patients whose death is not expected and share the learning through the Clinical Advisory Group.
· Continue to increase our opportunities to learn by further developing a culture of hazard reporting within our existing incident reporting.
To be honest we will:
· Share the outcome and actions of all investigations of serious incidents with patients and their relatives in whatever format they prefer (face to face, phone conversation or written report).
· Include patient stories where harm has occurred in addition to patient experience stories in Board reports.
· Introduce quarterly serious incident feedback meetings, open for all staff to attend, to encourage Trust wide learning from events.
To collaborate we will:
· Continue our involvement in the Safer Care South West programme.
· Actively contribute to the Patient Safety Collaborative Board.
· Work in partnership with North Somerset CCG, North Somerset Council and North Somerset Community Partnership on health system improvements for pressure ulcer prevention, falls reduction and health care associated infection prevention.
· Engage the Trust’s Patients Council in the development and review of our safety improvement plan.
To support staff we will:
· Undertake in house human factors training to help staff understand what and how behaviours influence and can support safer practice.
· Continue to invest in leadership for patient safety through the dedicated patient safety lead role.
· Ensure that all staff with lead roles for safety improvement have access to information, tools and resources to enable success
· Embed our shared governance approach within our safety programme, ensuring that all levels of staff are supported to lead and participate in safety programmes.
TRUST SAFETY IMPROVEMENT PROGRAMME – NEXT STEPS
The Trust will formally sign up to the national programme and will share our improvement priorities and current plans with NHS England and the Trust Development Authority to gain the national support and guidance that is being offered to this campaign.  The Improvement Hub will take the lead in the delivery of the Trust’s safety improvement plan.  Progress with the safety improvement programme will be reported to the Board at three Board meetings per year as part of a harm free care report. 

